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Saturday, October 12, 2013

Meeting Location & Time: 
DBVI in Richmond (Library & Resource Center Conference Room); Scheduled Time 10:00a until 3:00p
Attendees:
There were 43 total people in attendance, including:

11 Deafblind attendees

14 Support Service Providers (SSPs)/Helpers
8 Guests
10 Interpreters & CART Providers
(See the end of these meeting minutes for a complete listing of attendees.)
Business:
The meeting was formally called to order by President Jenny McKenzie at 10:40a.  The President started with an invocation and welcome to all attendees.  She informed the audience that donated items would be on display.  These items were available to be bid upon in an auction at the end of the meeting as a fundraiser for VADB.

All attendees made self-introductions.
Presentations were made by the following people:

1. Erin Yanez (Staff Interpreter/Lead Intervener at Virginia School for the Deaf and Blind in Staunton)

Ms. Yanez presented on the Intervener Services that are provided by VSDB for deafblind students.  An intervener is similar to an SSP in that they help deafblind students access their environment in and around the classroom.  However, an intervener also acts as a trainer and advocate for the student, and they can help the student make decisions.  An SSP does not make decisions for a deafblind adult, but helps them gain the information they need to make their own informed decisions.

2. Brandon Cox (Director of Rehabilitation Services at Columbia Lighthouse for the Blind)

Mr. Cox gave information about a relatively new SSP Program being provided to counties around Metro DC (including Arlington County, VA) by CLB.  SSPs are paid $15/hr to provide assistance to deafblind clients.  Deafblind clients can have up to 15 hours of SSP services a month, which includes drive time (SSPs are permitted to drive the DB client).  SSPs are trained by CLB using a curriculum developed by Deafblind Services Center in Seattle, WA.  It is a 16-hour training.  So far two groups of SSPs have been through this training.  DB clients also receive training in how to use an SSP.  There is an SSP Coordinator who helps the DB client select a primary and back-up SSP to work with, but then it is up to the DB client to work with the SSP to schedule their services.  

3. Clayton Bowen (Relay and Technology Programs Manager for The Virginia Depatment for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing)

Mr. Bowen discussed the iCanConnect Program.  iCanConnect is a National Deaf-Blind Equipment Distribution Program started about 1 year ago.  It is a Federal Program from the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) that appropriates money for each state to purchase equipment for deafblind persons to use in their homes.  This equipment is used to help a deafblind person access telecommunication systems and internet services.
VDDHH is working with DBVI to identify people who qualify for the program.  To be eligible a person must have a combined vision and hearing loss, and he/she must have an income <400% of federal poverty guidelines (approx. $45K/yr).  In its first year 27 deafblind Virginians have been provided assistance through the iCanConnect program.
Please contact Mr. Bowen at VDDHH or Elizabeth Spiers at DBVI if you are interested in learning more about the program.
4. Elizabeth Spiers (DeafBlind Program Director at DBVI)
Ms. Spiers serves deafblind individuals in the north and eastern half of the state, while Christine Day serves individuals in the south and western half of the state.  Ms. Spiers gave an update on the progress of the SSP Workgroup, which has been working to start an SSP Program in Virginia.  She will be communicating more with Mr. Cox from CLB for his advice and perhaps help getting the program in Virginia up and running, hopefully by mid to end of 2014 if only on a small scale.
Lunch was provided compliments of VDDHH.

VADB presented awards as follows:

Special Appreciation Certificates were given to Paige Berry and Bonita Marshall at Helen Keller National Center – VCU for their support of VADB with brailling services.

Outstanding Services Awards were given to:

1. Ann Cutshall, posthumously for Faithful Service to the VADB Board as Vice President VP from 1999-2013

2. Christine Cutchins for Faithful Service to the VADB Board as Tidewater Area Representative from 1999-2013

The 2013 VADB Nelson Malbone Community Service Award was awarded to Elaine Hernandez, for her many years of dedicated service to the deafblind community as an interpreter and SSP.

VADB elected officers and representatives for the Fall 2013 – Fall 2015 term.  The following people were elected:
1. President = Jenny McKenzie

2. Vice President = Ann Olliff
3. Treasurer = Valerie Luther
4. Secretary = Beth Hammer

5. Representatives, Richmond/Central Virginia area = Mary Jo Champe & Julie Brown-Hill

6. Representative, Roanoke/Lynchburg/Southwest Virginia area = OPEN
7. Representative, Peninsula/Tidewater/Chesapeake area = Angela Hill
8. Representative, Staunton/Charlottesville/Shenandoah Valley area = OPEN
9. Representative, Northern Virginia area = Nancy Brown
10. Representative, Southside – Dansville/Martinsville/South Hill area = OPEN
Ann Olliff was also elected to be the VADB representative to the Virginia Relay Advisory Council (VRAC).  Ms. Olliff replaces Ann Cutshall, beloved VADB Vice President who passed away in June 2013.

After elections an auction of 26 donated items was held.  A total of $400.52 was earned for VADB via the auction.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:40p.

Attendees at the 2013 VADB Annual Meeting (Total = 44):
Deafblind attendees (11):

Jenny McKenzie (VADB)*
Elizabeth Spiers (VADB & DBVI, presenter)*
MaryJo Champe (VADB)*
Julie Brown-Hill (VADB)*
Nancy Brown (VADB)*
Sherrod Crawley (VADB)*
Nancy Taylor (VADB)*

Angela Hill (VADB)*
Ann Olliff (VADB)*
Aashish Gilani

Abra Jacobs
*Active (Deafblind Virginian) Member of VADB for 2013 [Note: There were 13 Active Members of VADB as of the 10/12/13 meeting date.  The 9 Active Members listed here constituted a quorum of Active Members.]

SSPs/Helpers (14):

Sandy Price (VADB)
Beth Hammer (VADB)
Paige Berry (VADB & HKNC-VCU)
Linda Thornton
Jasmine Bennett (VCU)

Melissa Owusu (VCU)

Jamie West (VCU)

Sammy Minnick (JSRCC)

Jocellyn Perry (JSRCC)

Becky Davis (JSRCC)

Mary Griffin (JSRCC)

Katie Jarrell (JSRCC)

Brandee Fields (Germanna CC)

Lauren Gill (Germanna CC)
Guests (8):

Brandon Cox (Columbia Lighthouse for the Blind; presenter)

Clayton Bowen (VDDHH, presenter)

Erin Yanez (VADB & VSDB, presenter)

Christine Day (DBVI)

Gary Talley (VDDHH)

Christine Ruderson (VDDHH)

Samantha Ruhland (VDDHH)

Linda Robinson

Interpreters and CART Providers (10):
Elaine Hernandez (VADB)

Karen Brimm (VADB)

Ellen Trimble (VADB)

Tonya Custalow-Pearsall (VADB)

Ivy Brothers (VADB)

Carrie Humphrey

Lia Angeli

Tony Hampton

Kelly Six
Rhonda Tuck (CART Stenographer)
